      Executive Committee Minutes of the Faculty Senate of Savannah State University
                 Monday, January 23, 2012    4PM   Business Building

I- Call to Order- The meeting was called to order by Dr. Dowling at 4:20 PM.
II- Phone call- Dr. Dowling received a phone call from Mr. Charles Young, President of the Savannah State University Foundation. Mr. Young expected the Executive Board of the Savannah State University Foundation to adopt the recommendation that the interim president of Savannah State University, Dr. Cheryl Dozier, be directly appointed to the position on a permanent basis without going through an open search process.
A. Dr. Dowling will write a letter to Mr. Young indicating that the Executive Committee of the Savannah State University Faculty Senate recommends that there be an open search for the position and that Dr. Dozier should be allowed to participate in the search as a candidate.
III- Letter to Athletics Director- Dr. Dowling will send a letter to the Athletics Director from the Executive Committee expressing our concerns about the amount of time student-athletes are spending on their sport. Are we meeting NCAA guidelines? Are our student-athletes being treated fairly by having to spend so much time on sports?
IV- Handbook- Dr. Dozier has concerns about the Faculty Handbook. The Executive Committee plans to meet with Dr. Dozier about the handbook. Dr. Myers, Chair of the Handbook Committee, may also be invited.
V- Schedule of Faculty Senate Meetings- A motion needs to be made at the Faculty Senate meeting to start the process of having two November and two April meetings to make up for the December and May meetings which will no longer be held during final exam week. All events, such as swearing in of new Senators and election of officers, should be done at the second April meeting.
VI- When professors resign from Senate committees, they should present their resignation to the President. Members of the Faculty Affairs Committee should resign to the Dean of their College and to the President. There should be a formal letter appointing professors to committees.
VII- There have been complaints about the cost and availability of books in the bookstore.
VIII- The Library elected a Senator but she’s not on tenure track. The Library elected a Senator based on the handbook that has not been approved.
IX- Dr. Brown has replaced Dr. Alemayehu as a Senator from COBA.
X- The President will not be present for the Feb.7 meeting.
XI- Adjournment- The meeting was adjourned at 4:10 PM.

Respectfully submitted,
Kevin O’Brien- Recording Secretary










 
